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Abstract

The perception that economic resources are unequally distributed in society has been proposed to
increase support for redistribution, but previous studies have retuned mixed results. To advance our
understanding, we adopt a socioecological approach to societal attitudes, specifically examining
whether perceived inequality is associated differently with support for redistribution in distinct spatial
scales (or size of geographical areas). Two exploratory studies and two (pre-registered) confirmatory
studies reveal that spatial scale shapes the association between perceived inequality and support for
redistribution. Perceiving more inequality in global areas relates to more support for redistribution,
and this association is mediated by feelings of compassion for the poor and beliefs that society is
unmeritocratic. By contrast, perceived inequality in local areas is unrelated to support for
redistribution; support for redistribution in local areas is consistently high. The results show the
importance of considering the spatial scale to fully understand how people respond to the economic
inequality that they perceive in society.
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